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February 6, 2023 
 
Anchorage School District (ASD) 
Facilities/Maintenance Department 
Attn: Edie Knapp 
1301 Labar Street 
Anchorage, AK  99515-3517 
 
Re: Institutional Controls verification for Nunaka Valley Elementary School, located at 1905 

Twining Drive Anchorage, AK 99504  
  
The Contaminated Sites Program conducts periodic verification of closed sites where institutional 
controls (land use restrictions) are required under 18 AAC 75.375.  We have identified ASD Nunaka 
Valley Elementary School as a site with institutional controls.    
 
In order to prevent people from being exposed to any remaining contamination on the property, 
this letter is being sent as a reminder of the conditions placed on the property as part of the 2010 
Cleanup Complete with Institutional Controls (ICs) Determination Decision Document granted by 
the Alaska Department of Environmental Conservation (ADEC).  At the time of closure, soil and 
groundwater contamination were documented as remaining on the property. The contamination is 
from spills and leaks from two unregulated underground storage tanks used to store diesel fuel. The 
tanks were removed from a common excavation in 1998.   
   
The 2010 determination is subject to the following site-specific conditions and/or controls: 
 

1. Any future change in land use may impact exposure assumptions cited in the Decision 
Document.  If land use and/or ownership changes, current ICs may not be protective and 
ADEC may require additional remediation and/or ICs. Therefore, the current and any future 
owners shall report to ADEC every five years to document land use, or report as soon as 
they become aware of any change in land ownership and/or use, if earlier. The report can be 
sent to the local ADEC office or electronically to DEC.ICUnit@alaska.gov. 
 

2. Soil contamination is located under the building addition.  When the building is removed 
and/or the soil becomes accessible, the soil must be evaluated, and contamination addressed 
in accordance with an ADEC approved work plan. 
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